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Honourable Committee Members, 
As a proud Australian whose ancestors arrived in the early 

1790's and also include in the last century some marriages into the original aboriginal 
inhabitants. I am against the building of the planned new bridge close to the 140 year old historic 
bridge. 
I am a regular visitor to Windsor and love the Colonial History of Windsor, the fact that Thompson 
Square is our oldest public square and the historical bridge 
 Over the last few years the traffic from the big trucks and cars has increased so the noise 
particularly from the heavy vehicles spoils my pleasure in buying my lunch in Windsor and sitting 
in Thompson Square to eat it and contemplate how much we have achieved since our third 
oldest settlement of Windsor was started in 1795. 
We must protect our Colonial History for our children and future generations. Don't be 
remembered for the government that destroyed our history. 
BUILD A BY-PASS upstream and if done correctly will help with future traffic volumes. 
"Sydney" is growing so fast that new suburbs with concentrated populations are fast encroaching 
the Hawkesbury. Build a new bridge and by-pass road that will take the noise and vibrations from 
large trucks and semi-trailers away from Windsor and keep our history for the economics that 
Tourism will bring to the Hawkesbury 


